

Minutes of the Holy Island Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Zoom on Monday May 25th 2020 at 6.00pm.
785
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes. Chairman (retiring)





B. Kyle.






M. Porter.






G. Douglas.





K. Johnson.

786
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan –Clerk.
787
Apologies.


None.
788
Election of Chairman.

Councillor Johnson proposed that Robert Coombes be re-elected Chairman, Councillor Douglas seconded the proposal which was passed unanimously. 
Councillor Johnson then proposed that Councillor Barbara Kyle be re-appointed Vice-Chairman. Councillor Porter seconded the proposal which was carried unanimously.

789
Appointment of Officers.

Representatives to the Development Trust and Holy Island Partnership were confirmed as continuing in office as declared in minute 790
790
Declarations of interest.


Development Trust:

J.A. Bevan is on Committee.



          

G. Douglas is Assistant Manager.

Holy Island Partnership:

R. Coombes is on committee.






K. Johnson is on committee.


791
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed by Councillor Douglas and seconded by Councillor Porter.
792
Chairman’s Report.
The Chairman presented his report on last year and some suggestions on how he felt the Council could work in the future with the Island Community in addressing issues before they arose. Councillors Porter, Douglas and Kyle felt that the Council was always available for residents and businesses to raise concerns with and that they did not see the need for any additional body to facilitate this. Councillor Johnson apologised for not having been able to study the proposals fully, they had only been issued on Saturday afternoon by email, but said that if they meant different sections working together  in the same way the Covid19 Holy island Support Group was doing then she thought it would be useful.
793
Clerk’s Report.


The Clerk’s Report and Financial Statement had been distributed and was accepted. The 


Clerk explained that full accounts would need to be approved at a subsequent meeting 

to be held in a couple of weeks and called for that specific purpose. He also warned that 

while finances were presently healthy income this year was uncertain because of 

the closure of the Car Parks. In addition, the council spends about £1000 a year more on


grass cutting than it receives from NCC and that HIPC should be cautious when considering
expenditure this year.

794
Deferment of Annual Parish Meeting and Dates of meetings. 
It was agreed that the requirement for the Annual Parish Meeting to be held in public meant that it could not be held at present. The Chairman’s suggestion that it should now be held at the same time as the next Parish Council Meeting in September was also agreed. The Chairman declared that the definite dates for September and December had been established and that he would confirm the March and May dates when 2021 tide times had been checked.
Monday September 28th 2020   
6.00pm.
Crossman Hall.
Monday December 14th 2020

6.00pm.    
Crossman Hall.

Monday March 15th or 22nd 2021
6.00pm. 
Crossman Hall. 
Monday May 17 or 24th 2021

6.00pm

Crossman Hall.
795
Any other business.

Christmas Lights.

Councillor Kyle asked if, as the usual fundraising coffee morning in August may not take place, the Council would guarantee to pay for the lights this year. After discussion it was 

agreed that before the Council made such a commitment, particularly as income is uncertain, and in view of the fact there is plenty of time before funds are needed, alternative means of fundraising for the event should be explored. 
Chairman’s change of Declaration of Interests.

The Chairman advised that he was no longer a member of the Green Party but had joined the Labour and National Party and was a member of the GMB Trade Union.

Town View.

The Clerk explained that he had been given a letter by Anneliese Mackie which she hoped covered the concerns the Council had raised over the Planning Application for Town View and that he would be distributing a copy to each Councillor.
Giant Hogweed.

David Simpson and Sue Massey had pointed out to the Clerk the extensive Giant Hogweed in the lower field adjoining the Close. Jimmy Patterson has cut this down and David Lishman is going to spray it with a powerful weed killer which will deal with the immediate problem. However, the landowner will need to take measures to eradicate it completely and the Council will discuss this with them.


Toilets.

The Chairman had not yet contacted NCC about the possibility of the Green Lane toilets being refurbished while the Island is quiet and the Car Park closed, but will do so soon.

Meeting closed at 6.40pm.

